Cumberland City Council
By email: council@cumberiand.nsw.gov.au
13 July 2023

To whom it may concern

Development Application DA2023/0130 - organic waste transfer station in Lidcombe

Residents in Lidcombe have raised concems with me about the proposed organic waste
transfer station on Church St, Lidcombe (DA2023/0130). | am making this submission to
relay those concerns to Council.

| have received a significant amount of correspondence from residents concerned by the
impacts the proposal will have on the local community. On Sunday 9 July, | hosted a mobile
office at Phillips Park in Lidcombe for residents to share their views and around 150
residents attended.

Residents’ concems around the proposal include:
- excessive traffic congestion on local roads caused by additional waste transfer
trucks;
- the risk of unpleasant odours from the site and concerns about the impact this
proposal will have on the local environment;
- excessive noise being created; and
- a significant reduction in the quality of life for nearby residents;

| urge Council, and the relevant decision-making authorities to take these concerns into

consideration and would greatly appreciate it if Council can keep my office up to date with
the progress of this proposal.

Best wishes
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